CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD OCTOBER 1, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Tuesday, October 1, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Mary Fennern, Kelly Pierson, Jeremiah Frasher and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones.  Pat Simonson was absent. 
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Fennern moved to approve the minutes of the regular September 3rd meeting. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

Pierson moved to pay all bills as presented. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.


Owen Todd from Bolton & Menk was present to update the council on the Rural Development grant for updating the lift station at the ponds and eliminating the lift station on Letford Street. The project total is estimated to cost $4,851,980 of which the city will be responsible for $2,103,000.00. The cities portion of the debit will be paid through utility rates and bonding. The Owners Engineering Agreement was signed to proceed with the project.
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer.
· The chlorine pump went out at the well house, Pierson moved to purchase a new pump in the amount of $2,000.000. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
· Hydrants will be flushed and covers will be checked to make sure they are not seized up.
· The city has received a quote for $10,000.00 from Keck’s Tree Service to take down and grind the stumps of sixty (60) trees in the park that have Emerald Ash Borer Disease. Fennern moved to approve the quote. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
· Pierson moved to purchase twenty (20) more trees from Redwood Falls Nursery. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
· The river bank in the park again is being eroded, Tony talked to the DNR and there may be money available to place rip rap on the bank to try stop the erosion. Tony will update when he hears more.
Fire Department report was given by Jeremy Schwanke.
· The city did not receive the FEMA grant for a new fire truck, Pierson moved to have Karin Anderson apply for the grant again, cost will be $700.00. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
· The purchase of a grain vacuum was discussed, multiples cities would cost share for the purchase and the vacuum would be stored at a central location. Jeremy will get more information and report back to council. 

Ordinances/ Resolutions:

· Resolution 2024-7 “Special Assessments to County for 2025 Tax Roll”
Pierson moved to approve the resolution. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

Council wages were discussed, Fennern moved to not increase wages. Pierson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 


The November council meeting will be rescheduled to November 12th to canvass election results.

Pierson moved to adjourn. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
